Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership

Notes of the meeting of the Partnership Board held on 

Wednesday 30th November 2005 in the Civic Centre, Carlisle.

1. Procurement of Cumbria County Council’s new waste disposal contractor:

Two companies (Waste Recycling Group and Shanks) have submitted tenders for the new 25 year waste disposal contract.  The results of the evaluation of the tenders will be reported to the County Council’s cabinet at its meeting scheduled for 10th January 2006.  The options are as follows:

· One firm going straight to preferred bidder stage on a particular bid;

· The two firms going to a short Best & Final Offer stage on a particular bid;

· Not to proceed with either of the bidders.

Whatever option is agreed, it has emerged that the Waste Collection Authorities (WCAs) will be required to deliver the LATS solution (i.e. recycling and waste minimisation) until such time as the new contractor has new technologies (e.g. Energy from Waste) in place (the so-called ‘LATS gap’).  This has major implications for the arrangements that the WCAs will be required to make over the coming years and raises a number of issues, the most significant of which are:

· The need to agree new recycling / residual waste targets beyond the existing statutory requirements which address the ‘LATS gap’;

· The need to agree a funding mechanism for the measures that the WCAs will be required to put in place.  N.B. The County Council (the WDA) have acknowledged that in order to avoid potential LATS penalties, investment in the waste collection infrastructure will be needed;

It was agreed that Officers consider the above issues and report to the next meeting of the Partnership Board with proposals for targets and future funding mechanisms.

2. Consultation on changes to the Recycling Credits scheme:

Closely linked to the above issue concerning the WDA’s funding of the WCA’s waste minimisation and recycling activities is the current Government consultation on proposed changes to the Recycling Credit regime.  Recycling Credits currently subsidise our recycling collections.  Any changes to this mechanism will have significant implications to our service.  However, Recycling Credits have created an unequal playing field across the county and it is the view of Officers that the mechanism should be amended in order to address those inequalities whilst continuing to provide a means of funding future waste minimisation and recycling measures.  The Local Government Act 2000 provides WDAs with the Power to make payments other than Recycling Credits to WCAs.  The Partnership Board has agreed to consider alternative payment mechanisms that equate to the ‘actual costs of recycling’ as opposed to the current Recycling Credit regime which is based on the cost of landfill.

Options on alternative funding mechanisms will be presented to a future meeting of the Partnership Board.

3. Audit Commission recommendations:

Amongst the key recommendations of the Audit Commission’s recent follow-up inspection was the need to ‘agree challenging but realistic targets for reducing total waste arisings and for diversion from landfill’.   Proposals for future waste reduction and recycling targets are to be presented to a future meeting of the Partnership Board.

4. Waste Prevention and Communications Action Plan

A proposal for a corporate identity for the Partnership was discussed.  The proposed identity uses the strap-line ‘Resource Cumbria’.  Whilst this development was broadly welcomed, concern was expressed that this new identity might conflict with the existing badging of waste collection and recycling schemes operated by the WCAs across Cumbria.

5. Cumbria Scrutiny Network – Waste Management Working Group

The Infrastructure, Environment & Transport Portfolio holder attended a scrutiny session of the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership conducted by the Cumbria Scrutiny network.  Whilst a report detailing the findings of that session has yet to be released, the key conclusions can be summarised as follows:

· The terms of reference of the Cumbria Strategic Waste Partnership Board should be reviewed.  In particular the issue of whether or not the Partnership Board should be given any executive powers should be considered;

· The need to produce a detailed strategy, with appropriate targets, which addresses the so called ‘LATS gap’ (i.e. that period from now until any new waste treatment facilities are on-stream’).  

